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the second year of the biennium. This money is necessary to
provide funding levels that will maintain core programs across,
our state. In addition, my budget recommendations i nclude t he
dedication of $300 thousand of revenue and interest earnings to
the Technical Community Colleges from the Employment S ecuri t i e s
Special Contingency Fund for employee assessment, training, and
dislocated worker programs. This will further aid economic
development throughout the state. It is my recommendation the
avionics program in the Western Community College area be gi v en
special consideration for some of the targeted funds. D ue t o
age, condition, and repair costs of the current microwave system
it has become necessary to search for another means to provide
statewide educational telecommunications servi ces . The mo st
cost effective s olution is a satellite system. I am
recommending funding to put such a s ystem i n p l ac e, t hu s
continuing quality, statewide distribution of educational
broadcasting. Capital construction costs will be $1.1 mi l l i on ,
with operating costs of $1.2 million. It is important to note,
however,. that eliminating the microwave system, and its costs,
c ould pr ov i d e a payba c k on this investment in as few as four
years. Natching funds have been provided to the ETV Commission
t o al l ow Neb r as k a t o p a r t i c i p a te i n a fe d e r a l g r an t
demonstrating interactive instruction for s econdary s chools .
Nebraska already is a leader in a pilot project. Matching funds
will allow the state to utilize a satellite uplink to allow for
distance learning in Nebraska schools and schools i n 18 ot h er
states. I will give consideration to additional funding in this
area on l y af t e r a coord i n a t e d p l an for Ed ucational
Telecommunications Services is completed. L ast yea r y ou wi l l
r ecal l , we i ncr ea s ed state aid to education by approximately
9 percent. This budget continues that level for the biennium.
At the same time we increase funding for Special Education by
$3.9 million in 1990, and $9.5 million in 1991. Availability of
good books and other resource material enlightens a nd e n r i c h e s
our citizenry; so I'm recommending that funding for the Library
Commission be increased in three areas. These improved library
programs will make quality information resources available to
our citizens in rural and urban communities a cross N e b r a s k a .
These budget proposals continue Nebraska's strong commitment to
education. A $1.3 million annual increase has been budgeted for
the Natural Resources Development Fund, and $ 500 thousand m o r e
for Scil and Water Conservation Funds. I recommend that the
increase in this area be earmarked for critical water quality
programs, providing a concentrated effort to stop the effect of
erosion and to remove harmful chemicals from o ur g r o un d wa te r
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